

BAY AREA

AIR QUALITY

MANAGEMENT

DISTRICT Re: Sur

ALAMEDA COUNTY John J. Bauters (Secretary) Pauline Russo Cutter David Haubert Nate Miley

CONTRA COSTA COUNTY
John Gioia
David Hudson
Karen Mitchoff

(Vice Chair) Mark Ross

MARIN COUNTY Katie Rice

NAPA COUNTY Brad Wagenknecht

SAN FRANCISCO COUNTY VACANT Shamann Walton Tyrone Jue (SF Mayor's Appointee)

SAN MATEO COUNTY
David J. Canepa
Carole Groom
Davina Hurt

SANTA CLARA COUNTY
Margaret Abe-Koga
Cindy Chavez
(Chair)
Rich Constantine
Rod G, Sinks

SOLANO COUNTY Erin Hannigan Lori Wilson

SONOMA COUNTY
Teresa Barrett
Lynda Hopkins

Jack P. Broadbent EXECUTIVE OFFICER/APCO

Connect with the Bay Area Air District:









July 15, 2021

Ms. Therese W. McMillan Executive Director Metropolitan Transportation Commission Bay Area Metro Center 375 Beale Street, Suite 800 San Francisco, CA 94105

Re: Support for Plan Bay Area 2050 and Implementation Plan

Dear Ms. McMillan:

The Bay Area Air Quality Management District (Air District) is pleased to support Plan Bay Area 2050 (PBA 2050) and the Implementation Plan. Its broad scope and robust set of policies are essential to help our region in meeting our greenhouse gas reduction targets and air quality goals.

PBA 2050 is critically important to the Air District's mission, as transportation is the largest source of air pollution and greenhouse gases in the region. The collaborative process taken to develop the plan with Bay Area residents, local governments, civic organizations, non-profits and other stakeholders has led to a plan that will help tackle the shared challenges in the region with a focus on equity.

The Air District is in support of the ambitious nature of PBA 2050, as it goes beyond the typical scope of a regional transportation plan by addressing critical issues including housing, building decarbonization, internet access, and equity, among others. The Air District is looking forward to identifying mutual commitments and actions with MTC and ABAG through the partnership phase, specifically on strategies focused on transportation and equity, building decarbonization, clean vehicles, and reducing vehicle mles traveled.

The Air District has enjoyed a collaborative and productive working relationship with MTC and ABAG staff through the development of PBA 2050. The Air District looks forward to continued collaboration as the PBA 2050 moves forward into implementation.

Sincerely,

Jack P. Broadbent

Executive Officer/APCO

nd P. Brovelly